DRAFT

CITY OF MURRAY HILL
MINUTES
October 11, 2022

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. in a meeting room at New Life Church by Mayor Johnson. Commissioners
present were Kaelin, Hall, Felhoelter and Rieser. Also, in attendance was City Clerk/Treasurer Barker and residents, Mark
Rose and Andy Watson.

Mayor Johnson led those in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance.

The agenda was presented and approved.

The minutes of the September 2022 meeting were presented and it was moved to accept the minutes. There was a
second; the motion passed unanimously.

Those in attendance and the board introduced themselves.

Repair of potholes was discussed. Bid-Rite Paving has submitted a cost for repairs at $5500. Commissioner Hall
moved to accept that bid and the motion was 2" by Commissioner Kaelin. The motion passed unanimously. Mark Rose
will be present when the repairs take place.

Three new rocks will be placed at the entrance and the round rock at the entrance will be moved to Homewood. This will
be done to hopefully eliminate tearing up the islands by trucks and vehicles cutting those turns to close. The City will
pay for the new rocks and Rumpke will pay for the labor. Mark Rose has agreed to oversee this project.

Mayor Johnson introduced an amendment to an existing ordinance that deals with parking of vehicles. A second to the
Ordinance No 5, 2022, Series 2022, “AN ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 400.50 OF THE CODIFIED
ORDINANCES”. Was given. First reading of the ordinance was approved by a roll call vote.

Commissioner Felhoelter----Yes

Commissioner Kaelin--------- Yes
Commissioner Rieser--------- Yes
Commissioner Hall ------------ Yes
Mayor Johnson------=-=----------- Yes

Council moved that Mr. Singler should go ahead and file a lien against the property at 2903 Murray Hill Pike for
maintaining the mowing.

The company that has been in charge of the Christmas decorations will no longer be doing them. It was discussed and
Commissioner Rieser agreed to take on that project.

It was decided that during the winter a couple of feet on either side of the trail will be cleared and hopefully will be
maintained during the growing season.
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned. The next meeting will be November 8, 2022 at 6:30 at

New Life Church.

Respectfully submitted,



Henrietta Barker Patrick Johnson
City Clerk Mayor



